
Executive JJB Minutes from December 13th

Executive members in attendance: Robert Mundy, Bart Regelbrugge, Estevan Gallegos, Ruben 
Barreras, Cruz Munoz, Rhona Espinoza, Diana Good, Tom Mraz, Linda Montano

Meeting opened at 11:37 am

Linda Montano motioned to approve the agenda. Cruz Munoz seconded, and the board approved.

Tom Mraz motioned to approve the November minutes. Cruz Munoz seconded, and the board 
approved.

Next Item: JJAC Response Letter and Meeting

 The next JJAC meeting is December 6th in Bernalillo. This will be the funding meeting. 
Please RSVP with Noelle Chavez if you would like to attend.

 The Continuum Coordinators wrote a letter to CYFD addressing concerns. CYFD 
responded and Noelle Chavez emailed that letter out. The Coordinators are working on a 
follow up letter.

 Rhona Espinoza asked if there was a way to bring change to the JJAC board. Yes, but it 
will require a change in how the law reads.

Next Item: FY20 Grant Questions

 Valencia County received four questions on the FY20 grant application. Nancy Sanchez 
responded to the questions in detail.

 The VCJJB was asked to meet with CYFD JJAC staff on November 19th. The meeting is 
for a discussion on our RAC program. It is a follow up to the response to the grant 
application questions. David Hyder recommended a county lawyer attend.

Meeting closed at 12:05 pm.




